

## HAVERTHWAITE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> September 2019 at 7.00pm in the Haverthwaite Church Hall

### PRESENT

Gordon Eggleston (GE) Sue Sanderson (SS)

Cath Stoddart (CS) Julian Bevins (JB) Anne Hall (AH)

Ian Walker (IW) Ann Newby (AN)

<b>MINUTE</b>	<b>DESCRIPTION</b>
	<b>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE</b>
<b>01/09/19</b>	<b>Resolved</b> – Brian Fleming
	<b>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</b>
<b>02/09/19</b>	<b>Resolved</b> – It was noted that no Member declared any Interest in items on the Agenda
<b>03/09/19</b>	<b>Resolved</b> – The Minutes of the Meeting on 8 <sup>th</sup> July 2019 were signed off as an accurate record
	<b>PUBLIC PARTICIPATION</b>
<b>04/09/19</b>	<b>Resolved</b> – No issues
	<b>DISTRICT &amp; COUNTY REPORTS</b>
<b>05/09/19</b>	<b>Discussed</b> – Updates from SS, AH & IW re local issues including Rural Transport, Future A590 proposals & improvements and Local Funding available. Strategies for ongoing A590 Accidents and delays with improvements noted on Traffic control, but future discussions to be held. Input from all areas needed and appreciated. Speed Limits and the 'Village' appearance was thought to help Motorists to be more careful Drivers. Signs & Planters for both sides of the A590 residential areas discussed, and also Penny Bridge School Childrens 'Informative' signage commended.
	<b>POLICE REPORT</b>
<b>06/09/19</b>	<b>Resolved</b> – PC Roberts advised by email on 2 RTC with injury, 4 RTC damage only, 3 Highway disruptions & 1 OPL Driver.
	<b>APPLICATIONS FOR DEVELOPMENT</b>
<b>07/09/19</b>	<b>Resolved</b> – Current decisions discussed from LDNPA
	<b>FINANCIAL MATTERS</b>
<b>08/09/19</b>	<b>Resolved</b> – Current Account breakdown accepted
	<b>PARISH MATTERS</b>
<b>09/09/19</b>	<b>Discussed</b> – Lengthsman duties for the Villages
<b>10/09/19</b>	<b>Discussed</b> – New Website profiles to be updated (AN)

- 11/09/19** Discussed – Street Lighting at Locksfield is inoperative. Repairs had been actioned (AN) but further enquiries to be made as to power supply.
- 12/09/19** Discussed – Litter picking on the A590 was discussed as there have been Collections deposited, and signs to 'Respect your Laybys' displayed.
- 13/09/19** Discussed – Overgrown foliage in the Village causing pedestrian Issues is to be followed up and action taken if necessary (AN).
- 14/09/19** Discussed – The Iron Works, Accommodation has been sold, but Residency not allowed until the Site is declared Safe. A Heritage Open Day is to be held.
- 15/09/19** Discussed – The 2 new proposed Litter Bins on opposite A590 Bus Stops have been re-actioned as there had been possible proposals on the Bus Stops. Checks into the requirements for Roadside Bins and accessibility for emptying to be checked. (AN)
- 16/09/19** Discussed – Backbarrow Notice Board to be resited, venue under discussion. Also a new one to be looked at for Low Wood and repairs authorised for Linsty Green. (AN)
- 17/09/19** Discussed – Funding for King George V playing Field at Brow Edge,

**CORRESPONDENCE**

- 18/09/19** None
- 19/09/19** Next Meeting Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November

**Meeting Closed 8.00pm**

**Signed**

\_\_\_\_\_  
**Chairman**

**Date :**

\_\_\_\_\_  
**Clerk**

**Date :**